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Rationale

· In 2018 the Department will introduce a metropolitan area-based cleaning model and implement a range of measures to improve school cleaning in regional Victoria.

· The goal of this new approach is to improve the quality, standard and consistency of cleaning services in all Victorian government schools.

· The Department also wants to strengthen fair working conditions for cleaning staff, and to provide greater assurance around cleaning staff in our schools receiving industry-standard remuneration and entitlements.

· The new model will be implemented during 2018 – schools, contractors and the existing cleaning workforce in all Victorian government schools will be supported through the transition to the new arrangements.

· The Department is managing the procurement process, which involves an open and competitive tender process that is now available, see: Tenders Victoria
· Companies who wish to be considered for the metropolitan area-based cleaning model must submit an expression of interest.​

· Cleaning companies may apply for Panel status at any time by completing the required application documentation.
Purpose

· To ensure Charles La Trobe College complies with DET policy and guidelines in relation to school cleaning.
Implementation

· The school notes the above instruction.

· Applicants are required to submit one copy of the Panel Application Form and two copies of the Department Panel Agreement. For copies of the application forms, please refer to the website below.
· If the school requires more information or to search for a Panel approved cleaner, see: School Contract Cleaning  Note: Only School Principals can access this page. Access requires an edumail username and password.

Contact details

School Contract Cleaning Unit
Infrastructure and Sustainability Division
Department of Education and Training
GPO Box 4367 
Melbourne, VIC 3001

Email: cleaning@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Evaluation
This policy will be reviewed as part of the school’s three-year review cycle or if guidelines change (latest DET update late August 2017).
Ratification 

This update was ratified by the College Council on 15th of February, 2018.
Reference:   

www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/spag/infrastructure/pages/maintenance.aspx 
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